St. Peter's (Seeley's Bay) A.C.W.

Two visitors, Mrs. Burt Hudson & Mrs. Lewis Burtch, were very welcome at our June meeting held at Mrs. Doug Dean's.

Rev. David Bugler opened with the Invocation from our Living Message concerning "the law of the Lord".

Our new organist, Mr. Darrell Dean, played the hymn "How firm a foundation". We greatly appreciate his progress and involvement.

Mildred Hudson and Etheleen Tye read alternately verses 1-8 from Isaiah Ch. 32.

Meditation on "Words" was read by Charlotte McConnell. The minutes of the May meeting were read, approved and signed by secretary and the presiding president.

The Treasurer's report showed a fairly good balance. This included the amount received from our Bake Sale June 2. We are sorry there was a mistake on the Leeds Lantern Calendar. Correspondence -

An invitation to spend a "quiet day" at St. Peter's, Brockville on Sept. 26 was read with appreciation.

A cheque was sent to Mrs. Iris Lamdon on a 10' table for St. John's Golden Triangle Arts & Crafts Sale to be held at Lyndhurst Legion on Sat. August 11.

Old Business -

We made a necessary important decision to change the date and place of our Parish Auction Sale which was previously advertised at St. Luke's grounds on June 16th. Now, we are taking our articles to Merton Phillips' barn near Athens on Wed. Evening June 27th starting early. This will give us more time to collect and hope for a good attendance. There will still be room for the three churches' Bake Tables and there will be no canteen. We hope this change will not inconvenience anyone.

At this time, Rev. Bugler found it necessary to leave as his wife, Meg, was going early the next morning for an operation on her arm. We wish her quick recovery.

Further discussion about our Ham Supper on Wed., July 25th was deciding on our menu and organization.

Our travelling food basket is still on its way. As there is no immediate hurry, we may not get the proceeds until early fall. There has been a good response so far.

JAYCY KENNELS C.K.C. REG'D. BOARDING: BREEDING: TRAINING. OUR PRICES ON DOG AND CAT FOOD ARE ALWAYS SPECIAL !! 20 Kg. PURINA DOG CHOW 11.50 20 Kg. MASTERS PREMIUM DINNER" 11.97 24 CANS MASTERS DOG FOOD \$ 9.36 10 Kg. MASTERS CAT FOOD "9.00 AUTHORISED DEALER FOR SCIENCE DIET DOG + CAT FOOD - "THE PROBLEM SOLYER"! COME AND SEE ALL OUR PET SUPPLIES. LARRY + JOAN RUTTER R.R. 2 INVERARY FRONTENAC NO. 12 - HWY 15 TO SUMBUR

353-6238

Five dollars was collected for the "Year of the Child" and birthday money was handed in.

Meg & Carol Shaw are working on their "Family Gathering" project.

The Rev. Bugler and Sandy Gray represented our church at the June 1st & 2nd Conference.

Parish Wardens meet at the Gray's cottage on Mon. June 11 with Carol Shaw as the chairman.

Next meeting will be held at Charlotte McConnell's in September. Bake Sales will be at Auction Sale, Athens, Wed. June 27, p.m., and at Lyndhurst Legion Aug. 11 - Saturday.

(cont.)

Meeting closed with "The Girls' Prayer".

Three men joined us at our lunch donated
by Elsie Willoughby and E. Tye and
hostess, Mary Dean.

All voted a "Thank-you" to the hostess for opening her home during her busy schedule.

> Seeley's Bay Senior Citizen's Club

The Seeley's Bay Senior Citizen's Club entertained the Delta Club recently, Forty-eight members and visitors enjoyed a bountiful lunch. A rousing sing song with Mrs. Bill Chew at the piano brought to life many old-timer songs. Fred Stewart who is always willing to get good pictures from the National Film Board showed three good films. It proved most enjoyable to have as guests the Delta Club. The seniors are planning a trip along the Rideau with lunch at Jones Falls. Several members af the Executive attended the Annual

The Literary Club closed for the season with a lunch at the home of Linda Horsey.

Ten members enjoyed the Pot Luck. Then a fine old visit with friends. Mr.& Mrs.

Seymour Warren were special guests qho extended their usual invitation to hold the summer picnic at their cottage on Cranberry Lake.

July 18th was the date chosen for this event.

Rally at Delta, June 23,

which proved most worthwhile.

SOCCER AT SEELEY'S BAY

Comparatively new as the sport may appear to many of you, it is interesting to note that Canada played its first full international soccer match in 1885 (a match in which they beat the USA 1-0).

However, a recent resurgence of interest in soccer has led to it being named North America's fastest growing sport. Certainly in the Kingston area the growth rate has been phenomenal; from a relatively obscure beginning of a few years ago to the present enrolment of over 600 children in their summer league programs. The reasons for such a growth rate are, no doubt, many and varied, but not least among these are cost and exercise. Relatively inexpensive with respect to required equipment and facilities, the sport by its continuous motion ensures that all participants enjoy physical fitness throughout the period of their involvement.

It is only fitting that in this the Year of the Child, the opportunity to participate in soccer has been made available to a group of local children. Hopefully in future years this group can be expanded. Thus far two teams both known as Seeley's Bay (but differentiated on an age basis) have been entered in the Kingston and District Minor Soccer Association league programs. This was made possible by the generous donations of local businessmen (Babcock Electric, Clark Builders, Short Stop, Sweets Sand and Stone, Thompson Electric and Grays Sport Shop) which sponsored the purchasing of necessary team uniforms and by a donation from the Township which purchased soccer balls. To the above from the soccer teams, many thanks. A community vote of thanks should be directed towards the abovenamed Doug Babcock and Doug Clark who initially raised the whole idea of introducing the sport locally and then went ahead to raise the money required to do so. Appended is a list of the remaining home games from those of you who would like to come along to spectate and provide some vocal support for the local children.

Finally, on behalf of the children, many thanks to those of you who contributed to our recent successful Soccerathon fund-raising drive.

HOW GOOD IS INSURANCE?

As good as the agent and the companies he represents.

Ask yourself these questions -- Does my agent work for me or the company? Does my agent go to bat for me if needs be or when a claim arises? Does he care for me, or am I just another number?

As independent agents and business people, we work for you, our clients -- our biggest asset. We represent over 20 companies, e.g. Lanark Mutual, Royal Insurance Company, Safeco-Insurance, Hartford, Commercial Union, Pilot, Gore, etc., hence we can get you competitive coverages and costs, consistent with fair claim settlement.

Though farm and country properties are our specialty, we insure everything insurable - life, disability, car, boat, business - you name it, including animal mortality.

Why not give us a call the next time your coverages come due.

WE CARE

Vogelzang and Horner Insurance Agency Limited

162 Wellington Street, Kingston 548-4917 or 549-3604

Seeley's Bay, Ontario 387-3308